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Ladies and Gentlemen:

This is in response to a request for a ruling submitted
on your behalf in a letter dated May 23, 1997, as supplemented
by correspondence dated July 20, 1998, February 15, 1999, May
4, 1999, and June 8, 1999, concerning whether Plan X meets the
requirements of section 403(b) of the Internal Revenue Code
("Code"), and whether Plan X is a governmental plan as defined
in section 414(d) of the Code.

The following facts and representations have been made in
support of the request for a ruling that Plan X meets the
requirements of a Code section 403(b) annuity purchase
program:

The Employer is a medical faculty practice incorporated
as a professional service corporation under the laws of State
A and is associated with the University through the Medical
School. The Employer was chartered to advance the purposes of
the medical education program and related activities of the
Medical School of the University, which is a state university
chartered as part of the State A university system. The
Employer received determination letters dated April 18, 1979
and August 25, 1986, from the Internal Revenue Service
recognizing it as an organization exempt from federal income
tax under section 501(c)  (3) of the Code.

Article I of Plan X states that the Employer's Board of
Directors established Plan X, effective as of January 1, 1996.
Plan contributions are invested in one or more of the Funding
Vehicles available to the participants under the Plan, at the
direction of the participant. Article XI provides that the
Plan Administrator will be a committee of individuals
appointed by the Board of Directors of the Plan Sponsor which
is the Employer.

Annuity A, Annuity B and Annuity C are the Funding
Vehicles under Plan X for the investment of plan
contributions. It was submitted that these annuity contracts
together with their respective endorsements meet the
requirements of a tax-sheltered annuity contract under section
403(b) of the Code.












